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By Boaz HIRSCH- Vice-Director General, Ministry of Industry, trade and Labour

Thank you M. Chairman,

I wish to comment on 3 issues:

1. On NAMA, Israel identified itself as a middle ground country, pushing and supporting  a compromise in this important issue. Israel wishes in particular to point out to the anti-concentration clause (ACC). As a country, half of Israel’s tariff lines are already at zero% duty, which is a result of a liberal trade policy that unilaterally dismantled customs tariffs.
As a result, the sensitive products on which tariffs are already relatively low, are concentrated in a smaller number of chapters. Thus Israel requires that any ACC would take into consideration such a situation.

2. On TRIPS, as we all wish to see this Ministerial meeting conclude with positive and concrete results, it is imperative that we focus on the main issues of agriculture, NAMA and services. We believe that the current discussions under the TRIPS, in particular the extension of GIs and the relation with the CBD, should not be part of this meeting, and are not part of the core issues, that we believe, should constitute the outcome of the DDA.

Inserting the GI extension and the CBD into the TRIPS means a change in the balance of rights and obligations in this round. This is an issue of major concern to us.
3. On agriculture, Israel fully supports the points raised by the Swiss Minister and calls to the Chair to hold the consultations in a balanced manner, especially when it comes to including the smaller countries in the discussions. As to the efforts to be made to reach a convergence on agriculture, Israel emphasizes the fact that it is crucial to keep the right of self designation when it comes to sensitive products, even if it means the creation of new TRQs. Limiting the number of sensitive products to 4% is already quite low, therefore any further restriction would be unbearable.

Thank you,
